LANCER YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION MEETING
January 4, 2012
6:30 p.m.

The Boys and Girls Club
Members Present: Tammy Davison, Mike Hackworth, Bret Haffner, Pat Hogan, Kathy Hollon, Amy Schuster.
1.) Coordinator Reports:









Apparel:  Mike has distributed all of the orders.  He has a few items left over for purchase if anyone is interested.
Tournaments: The Squirt B tournament for the weekend of January 6-8, 2012, has been cancelled due to lack or enrollment.  The Squirt C tournament for January 13-15, 2012, is full.
Concession Stand:  LeAnn sent an email to the Board.  The popcorn machine is having issues.  Tammy Davison will have Doug Kerns take a look at it to see if it can be fixed or if a new one needs to be purchased.

Minnesota Hockey: PeeWee B District tournament is scheduled for February 16-18, 2012.  We will be hosting this tournament.  Mike will work with Tammy Fritz to get a sign up sheet created and start getting it covered.  The next District meeting is scheduled for January 18, 2012.
Ice Crew Scheduler: Mike DeBoer will meet with the last few people that need training and get it taken care of.
Sponsorship and Promotion:  Miken has provided new order forms.  Becky has posted it on the website.
WMHL:  Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 11, 2012.  Laura Wright plans on attending this meeting.
Fundraising: Brian Ernst and Michelle McLellan will work with Zach Boudreau and get the raffle winners posted on the website.  
Ice Scheduler: Bryan Koch requested practice times since there is a gap between the end of the season and Districts.  He will work with Steve Thompson to get that arranged.  Virginia Faas needs to look at the calendar and update it.  GOAL needs to come off of the weekends that a home tournament is scheduled.  It was noticed that some of the game times are a little off as well.

ACE/Coaches Coordinator: Pat Hogan reported that things are going well.  We have a good group of coaches and communication is key.
2.) Arena Manager’s Report.  Steve Thompson thanked the coaches and players for the locker rooms looking much better.  He reported that the compressor is still being worked on.  JP had heard that the City is contemplating not having ice over the summer.  Steve spoke with Bill Waller about this and Bill said that he does not know what the City plans on doing.  There are a few groups looking for ice over the summer (JP, 2 figure skating groups, Danny Wood, and skating clinics).  Steve reported that the ice is open this weekend as the Squirt B tournament was cancelled.  Anyone interested in more ice time, should contact Steve.  It was reported to Steve that the bleachers have been very messy following the high school games.  
3.) Minutes December 7, 2011.  M/S/P minutes as prepared by Tammy Davison.  
4.) Treasurer’s Report.  M/S/P reports as distributed by Amy Schuster.  
5.) Gambling Report.  M/S/P the reports that were distributed and reviewed and pay the December ice bill.
6.) Jerseys for Jamborees/Winter Rec Fest:  Pete Hogan reported that they need 11 jerseys for the mini mites to attend Winter Rec Fest.  Tammy Davison will work with Pete to get jerseys printed for Winter Rec Fest.
7.) Calendar Raffle:  When looking at the calendar raffle for next year, the profit needs to be determined based on the number of tickets sold.  Payouts need to be adjusted accordingly.  Profit this year was reduced drastically due to the payouts not being compared to the reduction in tickets sold.
8.) Open Board Position: M/S/P to have Amy Schuster fill Dan Marmsoler’s vacant board position.  Amy’s position will remain vacant until elections.  This will alleviate appointing anyone new to a partial position as Amy and Pat’s positions are the positions up for election this year.  This will also keep stability to the treasurer position as Amy has agreed to keep this position.
9.) Bantam Team for 2012-13: Bryan Koch and Adam Kimball are requesting that there be a Bantam team next year and have requested that they be the coaches for that team.  Bryan has spoken with many of the PeeWee parents of those players that have to move up to Bantams next year.  They do not want to move their players up to JV or Varsity.  This is an item that the Board will be watching and discussing closely in the coming months.
10.) PeeWee B Districts: Mike has emailed the bracket out.  He will work with Tammy Fritz on the schedule.  Becky Jergenson will have Miken stuff for the tournament.  Mike will talk to Teresa Kerns regarding food.
11.) Mileage: M/S/P to reimburse travel to District 9 meetings by gas receipts turned in to Amy.  Those traveling should fill up their gas tank before they leave town and again when they return.  They will then turn in the receipt of the 2nd fill up for reimbursement.
12.) Next Meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 1, 2012, at 6:30 p.m. at the Boys and Girls Club.
Meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m.
